
CHARACTER ASSESSMENT PRO FORMA 

Date:  17/07/2018 

Location/Grid Ref: 636068        Photo Nr: 8 

Looking:  South East 

Assessor(s)  D Large and P James 

Location:  View South and East from Lydney Road 

1 
Layout 

Farmland. 

2 
Topography 

Gently sloping agricultural fields. 

3 
Spaces 

Open farmland. 

4 
Roads, 

Streets, routes 
 

Double wooden gates onto Lydney Road. 

5 
Green and 

Natural features 

Stone walling and thick hedge surround fields.  Good quality farmland.  Extensive 
views to East and West of ridge. 

6 
Landmarks 

n/a. 

7 
Buildings and details 

None. 

8 
Streetscape 

Services on poles through part of field. 

9 
Land Use 

Grazing of animals.  Growing of crops. 

10 
Views 

Extensive views to all aspects but particularly from ridge North, East and South 
over the River Severn into Gloucestershire and West over the forest into Wales. 

Additional 
Information 

‘The ridge’ to the East of Lydney road was the subject of a planning application for 
houses which went to the Planning Inspectorate.   
The application was turned down, below is a brief description of their findings. 
 
 



The main issue was the effect of the proposal on the landscape character, in 
particular the view of the ridge, and whether the development proposed would 
provide safe and suitable access as it is opposite the Primary School. 
 
“The site is not subject to any landscape designations but is part of the National 
Character Area 105 (forest of Dean and Lower Wye) and within the Allaston Ridge 
Character Area which is identified within the Forest of Dean Landscape Character 
Assessment as having landscape features of merit. Exposed ridge tops within the 
wider area provide extensive views and rise above neighbouring vale landscapes.  
Squatter settlements can be found on the fringes of the woodland.  A wooded 
syncline is visible North of the appeal site and is separated from open farmland to 
the South by Yorkley village.  In views from the South, the tops of the trees can be 
seen above the houses.  This is a character identified within the Character 
Assessment and also gives the area a verdant and rural character.  To the East of 
the appeal site is a ridge line which provides expansive views although there is no 
public access to this part of the ridge.” 
 
Policy CSP1 of the Core Strategy seeks development that conserves, preserves or 
otherwise respects important environmental characteristics, including their wider 
context.  This policy is consistent with the environmental objectives of the 
framework, notably with regards to matters of design and environmental 
protection and enhancement and is not relevant policy for the supply of housing.  
Therefore it is not caught by paragraph 49 of the framework in light of the 
Council’s inability to demonstrate a 5 year supply of housing. 
 

 

 

 


